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    RTOWA Mumbai/Corr/22-23/29   Email dated  Dated 05th  Jan’23 

To 
Dr. Nirmal Mondal, 
Additional Director  
CGHS Mumbai 
ad.mum@cghs.nic.in 
 
Respected Sir, 
 
Kindly recall the discussions we had on 23/11/2022  regarding  relocation of wellness 
centres. During the discussions It was assured by you that on vacating the Belapur 
wellness Centre due to civil work etc., it will be shifted to a more accessible place near 
Belapur Railway station. Now it is learnt that the Belapur wellness centre will be closed 
on  07/01/2023 but it will not be relocated anywhere immediately. Thousands of 
pensioners who are attached to this wellness centre are disappointed as they will be 
put into extreme inconveniences to avail the medical facilities.  
 
Therefore our Association requests you to immediately stop the process of closing the 
wellness centre even if the proposed closure is temporary. If at all it is necessary to 
vacate the present  premises, it is requested to make alternative arrangement to shift 
the wellness centre to an easy access location at Belapur before vacating the existing 
site.  

        With high regards, 
 
                                                Yours Sincerely,  

                                                                                   

                                                                                                   General Secretary 

Copy to  

Sh. Dr. Nikhilesh Chandra Director ( CGHS ) Ministry of Health and Family Welfare, 

nikhilesh.chandra@gov.in.  It is requested to intervene immediately to stop the process of closure of 

Belapur Wellness Centre at Navi Mumbai.  
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